
MINUTES

SOUTH CAROLINA COMMISSION FOR THE BLIND
1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

May 28th, 2019

Notifications of all regular, called or special meetings are compliant with the FOIA requirements, Section 90-4-80.

Convene: 1:30pm






Adjourn: 2:00pm

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Via phone: Rosemary Roberson, Dr. Judy Johnson, Mary Sonksen and Peter Smith
Public Comment: None
Approval of May Minutes: Ms. Roberson made a motion to approve the minutes.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  No discussion - The motion passed
Approval of Financial Report: Ms. Morris stated SCCB has spent 77.08% of the fiscal year budget.  We have money to pay bills for what is called the thirteenth month at the closing of the fiscal year.  At this time the Governor has not signed the budget for 2019-2020.  Dr. Johnson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.  No discussion - The motion passed. 
Human Resources Report: Ms. Miller reported: 
1. VR Counselor vacancies are in Greenwood, Charleston and Conway.  

2. The VR Assistant for Rock Hill will begin June 2.  

3. The Brille Instructor is now on staff.  

4. We have 13VR Counselors on staff out of a total of 16.     
Report from Commissioner: Ms. Miller is reporting for Mr. Kirby.
Ms. Rhonda Thompson stated there were several new members attending the Senior Camp this year.  Shannon Cook, Older Blind Counselor, worked at the camp.  There was a discussion group, physical fitness, recreational and training components and a talent show.  They visited Bell Farm.  Ms. Thompson thanked Donna Earley and staff for the transportation.  

Ms. Karma Marshall reported the Summer Teen Program will consist of six weeks of residential programming on the Columbia Campus and will involve thirty-one consumers.
1. Independence Track - June 10 to 14 and June 17 to 21, consumers will participate in training modeled after the Adjustment to Blindness Program and attend classes at the EBMRC.  Evening activities will include a Self-Advocacy program.  These consumers are our younger Transition aged consumers and two 13-year-olds from Children’s Services will also attend.    

2. Life Skills Week – June 24 to June 28 this week will include consumers that may participate in both the Independence and Worker track.  Consumers will learn about budgeting, salaries of certain jobs, costs of housing and transportation.  

3. Break Week – July 1 thru July 5

4. Worker Track – July 8 to 12, July 15 to 19, & July 22 to 26:  The consumers will work internships in the community on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  They will earn a stipend when the internship is completed.  They will have Self-Advocacy workshops and be responsible for presenting their work experience at the Summer Teen Open House on Friday, July 26 at 10:00.  The SCCB Transition team and EBMRC Center staff work to locate internships in the community that are related to the consumer’s educational or vocational goal.  This year we have had great community partners provide opportunities to our consumers.  These include; Riverbanks Zoo, Richland County Parks & Rec, ABLE SC, Pets Inc., Hussey/Gay/Bell Engineering, SC State Library, SC State Museum and Harvest Hope Food Bank.  

Employee Appreciation Day/Annual Meeting

Ms. Elaine Robertson said the staff was informed about the following new processes:

· The first annual “Excellence” award was presented to Ms. Dorothy Johnson in recognition of over 50 years of dedication and service to SCCB.  This annual award will be known as the “Dorothy Johnson Excellence Award”. 

· Suggestion Box and Suggestion E-mail—the box is in the break room of Building A.    There have been two email suggestions and two placed in the box.  These suggestions will be presented to the Senior Leadership Team each month and feedback on those suggestions will be in this month’s Grapevine report. 

· Credentialing Fee Assistance—SCCB has created a process to assist staff in paying for credentials they are qualified for but need assistance with the testing fees or licensure cost.  

· Cell phones—Cell phones will be provided to staff who are regularly in the field. This decision was reached after feedback on the Staff Survey and for the safety of our field staff.   This will include fifty-seven field staff.  
· Fun Team—The agency “Fun Team” has been resurrected. 

· The I.T. department announced the creation of an agency Intranet that will be released soon. The department is in the process of designing the pages. 

CSNA

The final on site visit for the Comprehensive Statewide Needs Assessment will take place next week, June 3rd to the 6th. The first two days will be in Charleston and the final two in Columbia. During these visits there will be focus groups held in both locations for staff, consumers, business partners, and education partners. There will be individual interviews with businesses and consumers.  Over 1500 surveys were distributed in the past two weeks to current and former consumers, business partners, community partners, and educational partners.  Upon completion of this visit the San Diego State team will begin their process of compiling and analyzing the data.  We expect a completed report by September. 
Dr. Johnson asked for an update on the bonus for staff.  Ms. Miller stated the bonuses are on hold and we need to have further discussion.   

Committee Reports: None
Old Business: None
New Business: None  

Board Meetings: June 25, July 23, August 27, September 24
Public Comment: None
Ms. Roberson may not be available for the meeting in August.  

Adjourn: Dr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
There being no further business the meeting adjourned.
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